1
1

ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, October 12, 2007
ROOM 102  Thames Campus
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak. 
Bill recognized last year’s Academic Division Chair, Peter Patsouris for a job well done!  Especially since he did not have the luxury of having a Steering Committee to work with. 
Terry Delaney motioned to approve minutes of September 14th meeting; seconded by Phil Mayer.   Unanimously approved.
Ballots were distributed for voting on the Children on Campus policy.  The policy will go to Governance Committee for review.
Associate Dean, Marge Valentin gave a brief overview on the outcomes of the Professional Day activities (Working through the Changes at Three Rivers Community College) as discussed in Cabinet.  Outcomes to date are:  President’s Administrative Forum – materials will be reviewed and implementation discussed; Community Integration Task Force (emerged from Steering Committee) to work on initiatives to help merge the two campuses, other than physical.  President Jones to invite members to participate.
INFORMATIVE PORTION:

DEAN’S REPORT 
Dean Branchini thanked Bill Dopirak for providing the Starbucks coffee and chocolates for this afternoon’s meeting.
Kudos to Kathy Gundersen and June Decker for presenting at today’s first Brown Bag Lunch for a great beginning to LAB for this year!  Dean Branchini encouraged Division members to continue to support future Brown Bag lunches!  

Wednesday was “Furniture Day”!  The whole day was spent with representatives from furniture companies and the architects reviewing layouts for our new offices. New faculty offices in the have been assigned alphabetically; an email was sent out to faculty asking that if anyone wanted to change their location, they needed to contact Dean Branchini no later than the end of October.  She has yet to hear from anyone.  The blueprint of the proposed office spaces is located in the copier room on the Thames Valley campus, it is recommended that everyone look at the plan and if you want to “trade” your space, you need to speak with the person assigned to the space you want and report to Dean Branchini before the end of this month.  Three mock “offices” will be set up in the Administrative Services area soon; Dean Branchini asked everyone to make sure they go check it out and remember that it is a “package deal”; the only difference is the orientation to the hall.  

Brent Maynard inquired about what will happened to the old furniture, Dean Branchini told him that she didn’t know, but would find out and report back to the Division.
The GenEd Task Force has been re-established.  Steve Neufeld is the new chair.  They are currently in the process of finishing the evaluation process of two programs.
Kem Barfield discussed MyCommnet.edu.  He noted that Luminus is the actual project name.  This is a Vista, Library database, self-service banner system that will be used after November 20th replacing Vista.  Vista will be shut down from November 17-20th, reopening with MyCommnet.edu. There was concern expressed that this downtime is prime advising time; Kem reassured faculty that the Banner team looked at all angles for implementation dates and the dates chosen concurred to be the lowest use time.  Student log-in will be different.  When students signup for a course, they will automatically be able to access new site.  A mass mailing and emailing has gone out to all students regarding this change.  There is currently a pop-up announcement on Vista.  Training is still up in the air, it could be done by system trainers.  The trial period will run through the Spring semester and then change permanently.
DISCUSSION  

Library Committee & collection review process:  Terry Delaney noted that according to the NEASC Interim report, the LRC collections are driven by faculty involvement.  The Librarian is changing the review process to be discipline based.  He encouraged faculty to exam their section of the library for collections, if you are not sure, check with the librarians for assistance.  Weeding is the faculty’s responsibility; if there is a $400 periodical that is not being used, perhaps you should ask the librarian to pull it and order something more usable.
Title III – Pamela Carroll and Tony Benoit presented major components of the grant and discussed opportunities for professional development through the grant.  They began their presentation with a short oral quiz and an overview of the project scope which is to “Strengthen Learning initiatives for Student Success”. Title III is a 5-year $1.5M grant.  We are in the process of advertising for a full time Research Analyst. 
Pamela pointed out that Year One Objectives will begin with Professional Day on January 22, 2008 at which time Dr. Calvin Mackie, Associate Professor from Tulane University will speak about enabling all students, including the underprepared student to persist and succeed.  
Other opportunities include: forming Scholarly Circles upwards of 30 people (3 groups/10 participants) which would consist of three-one hour discussion groups led by a faculty facilitator.  This is an informal gathering of educators who come together to discuss varied ways to help underprepared students persist and succeed.  The requirement for this is to read a recent publication germane to the January 2008 Professional Day theme, attend discussion group(s) and give consideration to exploring further the research finding or integrating it into one’s practice; 
Learning Academy this would be an external facilitator plus 6 participants and allows instructors to discuss and receive training on how to implement and effectively manage supplemental instruction for the underprepared student.  Compensation would be $1,500 for each of the six and a professional development plan. Requirements would be that the participants attend a 2-week, 20-hour forum during the summer, implement supplemental instruction methodology and write a newsletter article; perhaps videotaped. 
TAG (Theory to Action Grant) – A 12 hr. program carried over one semester in which participants would read, discuss and write about selected topics in conjunction with theme of the year.  10 faculty/staff approximately led by facilitator experienced in topic.  $1,000 compensation for each participant. Requirements for this is to meet with facilitator, write an article to be published in an online newsletter demonstrating knowledge and insights gained.  

Kellogg Institute – Two faculty or staff members will attend a four-week advanced professional training program sponsored by the National Center for Development Education to assist practitioners in expanding their knowledge of the field and improving their own developmental or learning assistance program.  Compensation is $500 x 2 for travel, ~ $3,000 x 2 for tuition, $500 x 2 for expenses and professional development plan.  Requirements:  the program consists of two components:  1.) an intensive four-week summer residence; 2.) a supervised practicum following the residency and carried out at the participant’s home campus.
National Conferences – Four persons will attend a national conference related to year one theme.  Compensation would be $350 travel, $250 lodging, $400 registration x 4 participants and professional development plan.  Requirements: Submit a written report to DLI (Director of Learning Initiatives) regarding knowledge gained, recommended systemic changes, anticipated changes to courses taught or services provided.  Implement new service or new instructional methodology and write newsletter article.
Online Newsletter Publication – Create an in-house electronic newsletter to share knowledge gained from initiatives and activities related to year one theme.  Newsletter will be published late autumn/early winter 2008.  Compensation: $500 to pay someone to collect the works, maintain them in an online folder and transform into a newsletter.    
Objective II of the Title III Grant is to alternate course methods – Review of reading objectives into all curriculums.  Creates a “second chance program” which addresses the needs of students who almost succeed in developmental courses.  This would be a short-term structured intervention.  This would be “instructor driven selection”.   Review efficacy of the Write Placer included as part of the Accuplacer testing. 
Review of Goals for Year I:

1. Increase faculty/staff knowledge and general understanding about underprepared students; deliverables:  75% of faculty will increase knowledge; time frame:  by end of years 1 and 2;
2. Increase Fall 07 to Fall 08 persistence rate for pre-college, underprepared students; deliverables: 1% per year; time frame:  annual and end of project;

3. Increase the Fall 07 to Fall 08 persistence of first-time, full-time undergraduate students; deliverables: 3% per year; time frame: annual and end of project;
4. Increase the percentage of first-time, full-time undergraduate students that complete a degree within 3 years; deliverables: 1% per year; time frame: annual and end of project;

5. Increase the correlation between basic skills placement and appropriate course grades; deliverables: increase by 10%; time frame: annual and end of project;

6. Notify all faculty and staff of Title III initiatives for next year and recruit participants; deliverables: notify all regarding next year’s objectives; time frame: March and April 2008.

OPEN/ANNOUNCEMENTS

-  
November 15th is deadline for graduation applicants.
· Brent Maynard asked faculty/staff to let students know that their involvement is needed in student organizations and student government.  The president of Student Government has asked to come into the classes for a five-minute pitch about becoming involved.

· Steve Neufeld announced Student the first Theme Day and Lab lunch will involved student clubs with a competition/project based around the theme.  Student Club advisors take notice; no definite date has been set.   The first LAB brown bag lunch was held today and Kathy Gundersen and June Decker did a wonderful job!  Thank you to them.  Phil Mayer is hosting the next LAB Brown Bag Lunch in Room 204A before the next Academic Division meeting on November 9th at 12:00.
· Phil Mayer announced that he is TRCC’s United Way Campaign chairperson and that last year TRCC employees donated $13,626 and that we were #1 in the state per employee donation.  Total TRCC employee participation was 56 last, with only 11 faculty.  Please go through the booklet to decide where you want your donation to go to.  The easiest way is through payroll deduction or 1-time donation.  Forms will be going out Monday or Tuesday of next week.  The total raised in the state was $1.8M and the goal is $1.9M this year.  Tony Mitta is the co-chairperson.
· Bill Dopirak announced that the Trail Blazers will be going to Scotland, CT for a 3.5 mile hike on Saturday, October 13th at 9:00 a.m.  All are invited!
· Brian Kennedy announced that the New Advisor Training will be held next Friday, October 19th at 10:00 a.m. in the Computer Training Lab on the Mohegan campus.  All new faculty/advisors and those who need a “refresher course” are encouraged to come.  Please sign up with Brian before hand.

· Chantal Krcmar noted that the Interscholastic Fair Trade Conference will be held in New London on Saturday, October 27th.;contact Chantal for more information.

· Rocky Neck Heart Walk will be held on Sunday, October 14th; Carole Lee noted that she is still taking donations and looking for walkers to participate.

· Barbara Barton announced that the Early Childhood Education Club will be participating in the local March of Dimes walk on Sunday, October 14th.



There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, November 9, 2007 at 1:00 p.m. SHARP!!!
